May 14, 2020

BUY ON LINE FOR YOUR SAFETY, CLOTHING RETAILERS URGE CONSUMERS

Major clothing retailers have urged consumers to take advantage of e-commerce as a safer retail platform during the COVID-19 pandemic.

This follows the gazetting on May 14 by the Minister of Trade, Industry and Competition, Ebrahim Patel, of directions providing for a wide range of goods to be available to consumers through e-commerce platforms. The goods include the full range of clothing and footwear products.

The National Clothing Retail Federation of South Africa whose members include TFG, Mr Price, Truworths, Woolworths , Pick n Pay Clothing and Queenspark, says the directions are a further product of robust and well considered engagement between business and government.

‘”We recognise that government remains committed to increasing economic activity in a considered and responsible manner,” says Michael Lawrence, executive director of the federation.

“We believe the directions can lend a substantial boost to delivering on the retail clothing, textile, foot wear and leather (R-CTFL) masterplan. “

This was signed by the major CTFL retailers, manufacturers, labour unions and government late last year during a presidential investment conference. The plan aims to increase local content sourcing of South African retailers and to create more than 70 000 manufacturing jobs.  

“We urge all retailers to give, where possible, prominence to SA-made goods on their websites and support the call to buy local and help SA manufacturing recover during the pandemic. Consumers are also advised that e-commerce gives access, even during Level 4 conditions, to the full range of CTFL products.”

Zyda Rylands, CEO of Woolworths, says the opening of online retailing prioritises the well-being of South Africans and again demonstrates Minister Patel’s willingness to engage and consult on issues affecting the sector and the economy.

“ We are facing a difficult set of challenges, which are best managed through the ongoing open engagement led by the Minister.

“It has been inspiring to see the level of collaboration and partnership adopted by both government and the NCRF in ensuring citizens have access to the essential clothing they need to see them through winter and minimise the risk of them getting ill over and above facing the risk of COVID-19.”
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